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OCTOBER 
 SERVICES 

 

Sundays at 
10:30 AM 

 
 
 

Dr. Christopher Carlson, 
Pastor  

 
 
October 2 

Where Did We Come From? 
Genesis 1:27; 

Revelation 4:11 
 

October 9 
How Did We Get into  

Such a Mess? 
Romans 5:12, 18-19 

 

October 16 
What Is the Solution? 

12 Corinthians 5:21 
 

October 23 
How Should We Live? 

Matthew 1:28-29; 
Ephesians 2:10 

 
October 30 

Easter in October 
Luke 20:27-38 

 
 
 
 

Dear Friends, 
 
Do not be frightened. But in your 
hearts revere Christ as Lord.  
Always be prepared to give an 
answer to everyone who asks 
you to give the reason for the 
hope that you have. But do  
this with gentleness and  
respect…                   Peter 3:14c-15 
 
Most Christians find the idea of 
evangelism intimidating. Because 
of that, most of us don’t do it, and 
leave it up the experts (like Pas-
tors). The problem with this is 
two-fold. First and foremost, the 
command to evangelize is just 
that: a command. It is not a sug-
gestion. Second, the experts can’t 
be everywhere and, therefore, the 
task of evangelism must be for all 
Christians as they lead their lives 
and talk with people in many 
places. 
 
I believe Peter’s teaching gives us 
the following four steps in sharing 
our faith: 
 
1. Don’t feel the need to debate 

(But do this with gentleness 
and respect….).  
There is a place for gracious 
debate and/or conversation, 
but the good news is you do 
not have to. 

 
2. Understand where most people 

are coming from. (Do not be 
frightened.)  
Most people, whether they are 

continued on page 2 

religious or not, have 
       a kind of self-help theology. 

If they do the right things, 
they can find or be right with 
God. For the religious, it is 
following particular teachings 
(Buddha, Watch Tower, etc.) 
or doing certain things (being 
in the right place, praying the 
right way, etc.). For the non-
religious, it is trying as hard 
as you can to do good things 
(however defined) and hop-
ing that you will be alright. 

 
3. Understand and be able to 

communicate the Gospel. 
(Always be prepared to give 
an answer to everyone who 
asks you to give the reason 
for the hope that you have.)  
 
Salvation is trusting what 
God has done for us, not in 
what we have done or will do. 
Christians certainly believe 
we should do the best we can 
and in doing the right things, 
but, because we are always 
imperfect, at heart we believe 
in God’s grace. What this 
means is being able to tell 
people, in a few words, what 
Jesus has done for you.  

 
4. Trust God for the results.  

(But in your hearts revere 
Christ as Lord.) 
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 The Pastor’s Corner 
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Pastor’s Corner-continued 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Let me share something that 
happened to me this past Sun-
day, which I hope will help illus-
trate. On Sunday before the ser-
vice, a young woman came into 
the Narthex who wanted to 
speak with me. After introduc-
tions, she asked if I believed that 
Jesus was coming back soon. I 
answered that I most certainly 
did. She then talked about the 
need to get ready and make sure 
we are holy and right to be able 
to meet him when he comes.  
 
1.  I had just a few minutes. I 

could not debate with her, 
even if I wanted to. There is a 
place for debate but often the 
best thing is to simply state 
what you believe. So, that is 
what I tried to do.  

 
2. At this point, I admit I en-

gaged in a bit of religious 
profiling. I was fairly certain 
this woman was a Jehovah’s 
Witness. Her message, 

“Jesus is coming back very 
soon. You better get ready. 
Join us and you will be saved,” 
suggested strongly that that 
was what she was.  
I admit that, because of my 
experience, I was able to come 
to this conclusion. But it did 
not really matter. All you 
have to remember is that any-
one you are talking to proba-
bly believes you have to per-
form something to find God or 
salvation. In their case, they 
believe that you have to be one 
of them and follow the teach-
ings of the Watch Tower.  

 
Christians certainly believe we 
should do the best we can and 
in doing the right things, but 
again, because we are imper-
fect, at heart we believe in 
God’s grace. Salvation is trust-
ing what God has done for us, 
not in what we have done or 
will do. Our message is similar 
but very different: “Jesus is 
coming back. You better get 

R����   
!"#$ P� #�% C$%"  

 
Paul’s letter to the Romans is the 
first and largest letter in the New 
Testament, and for good reason. 
It is the heart of Christianity. 
There will be something for 
everyone wanting to grow in 
their faith, from those who are 
just beginning to learn the basics 
to those who have been studying 
for years. Come find out how to 
become right with God, what to 
do about sin in your life, God’s 
purpose of human suffering, the 
role of government in the world, 
and how to apply what you learn 
to your everyday life, and so 
much more! Join us on 
Tuesdays at 10:00 or 4:00, 
in the Fellowship Hall, 
beginning October 4.  

B."/0"�1 �  
C��#�1"�.  C$.%2$ 

 
Dick Murphy is leading a 14-
week discussion on how 
contagious Christians can build a 
contagious church. To be a 
contagious church, congregants 
must first become a contagious 
Christian, infected with the life 
of Christ, so that it can spread to 
others.  The purpose of this 
study is twofold: to see how 
blessed we are to be in God’s 
kingdom now, and to proclaim 
that we are not yet finished!   
 
This class is offered twice a 
week. You can choose Sunday 
mornings at 9:00 or 
Thursdays at 10:00, in the 
Fellowship Hall. 

ready. Trust in him to find 
God and salvation. Then, 
join us as we serve him.” 
So, I told her that if Jesus 
came back now, I would 
trust in what he did for me 
on the cross. I knew I could 
never be holy enough, but 
Jesus was and because of 
him I would be ok.  

 
4. I then asked her if she would 

like to stay for the service 
and she politely said no. In 
her mind, I think, I was a 
lost cause. But I left the re-
sults to God. 

 
One of the reasons God has put 
us one earth is to share his 
Good News, and it is really is 
good news. When people trust 
in themselves to find God, they 
will most certainly fail. Our 
message is that God finds us. 
What a difference that makes. 

In His Grip, 

Pastor ChrisPastor ChrisPastor ChrisPastor Chris 

Two Bible Study Classes for Fall 
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We now have two main groups that 
are involved in the work of finding a 
new pastor for Northminster.  
 
First, the Transition Prepared-
ness Team (TPT), led by Bob 
Price and Tom Latimer, will  
continue to work with the member-
ship to prepare all of us for the com-
ing change of Pastor. We want to 
know what questions you, the mem-
bers of the church, have about the 
work we are doing. We hope, in 
turn, to do a better job of communi-
cating with you and involving you as 
we prepare for the day we welcome 
our new pastor. 
 
The next “visible” thing we are going 
to do is place a “question” card in 
the Sunday morning bulletin, so you 
can ask the committee questions 
about our “journey”. 
 
Second, we now have a Pastor 
Nominating Committee (PNC), 
led by Dick Murphy.  The PNC is re-
sponsible for finding and presenting 
a pastor candidate to the member-
ship. The proposed new pastor must 
then be approved by the member-
ship.  The PNC will communicate to 
the membership periodically, as ap-
propriate. 
 

In July, our proposal to the Presby-
tery to use the Adaptive Approach 
was approved. We have made great 
progress in the last two months.   
 
If we had used the standard Pres-
bytery  process, as we did for find-
ing our earlier pastors, there would 
be an interim pastor, who would be 
our pastor and also work on the 
same type of work that the TPT has 
been, and will be, doing.  Then, 
when all that work is completed, in 
about a year, a Pastor Nominating 
Committee would be formed to 
begin looking for a new pastor. 
This time, we are doing these pro-
cesses in parallel; saving time by 
having two groups working on dif-
ferent areas. 
 
We can we do this because Pastor 
Chris continues to focus on being a 
great pastor. Without his willing-
ness to stay at Northminster, we 
would not be able to use the Adap-
tive Approach for finding a new 
pastor.  
 
Thank you again for your involve-
ment, your questions, and your 
support. 
 
Tom Latimer and Bob Price  
Co-Chairs of the Transition Prepar-
edness Team 

On the Road to Finding a New Pastor: 
Transition Preparedness Team Update 

 

From the Deacons’ Bench 

“Blessed is the king who comes in the name of the Lord! 
Peace in heaven and glory in the highest!” 

Some of the Pharisees in the crowd said to Jesus, “Teacher, rebuke your 
disciples!” “I tell you,” he replied, “if they keep quiet, the stones  

will cry out.”  Luke 19:38-40 
 
“I carry a small stone with me every day as a reminder that I, not the 
stone, should give praise to my God.”    The Upper Room, Sept. 9, 2016 
       
Remember to call upon your Deacon who will pray and praise with you.  
 
 

 
Terms you should know: 

 

Transition Preparedness 
Team (TPT)  

helps prepare the  
congregation for the  

transition to a new pastor. 
 

Pastor Nominating  
Committee (PNC)  

does the work of finding a 
pastoral candidate for the  
congregation’s approval.  
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Resurrection House is a forward 
thinking, faith-based resource 
center committed to transition-
ing at-risk individuals to a path 
of self-sufficiency. A 501(c)(3) 
non-profit, faith-based organiza-
tion, it serves as a day resource 
center to the homeless of Sara-
sota County, Florida. Their ser-
vices include showers, re-
strooms, laundry, counseling, 
medical treatment, food, cloth-
ing, veteran's assistance, post 
office, phone, and more  
 
Since it was founded in 1989,  
Resurrection House has seen 
over 30,000 individual clients.  
 

Presbyterian Church in 
Kirkuk is about 100 miles from 
Mosul in a stable Kurdish-
controlled area. The church has 
always been involved in a 
vibrant ministry to the people in 
the area, but in 2014 everything 
changed. In the streets around 
town, entire families stood 
dazed and bewildered, clutching 
small parcels of their personal 
belongings.  
  
ISIS had taken Mosul and had 
pressed on into the nearby 
Nineveh Plain. Ahead of them 
fled tens of thousands of 
Christians – by car, by bus, on 
foot – seeking shelter wherever 
they could find it. More than 70 
of them ended up living in the 
Presbyterian Church in Kirkuk, 
where every classroom and 
office became a small 
apartment. They are all still 
there and, with the help of other 
Christians all over the world, the 
church continues to help them, 
as best they can.  

Although the tragic events in 
Iraq from the summer of 2014 
have mostly faded from our daily 
news cycles, the past is very 
much present for Rev. Haitham 
Jazrawi and his congregation at 
the Presbyterian Church in 
Kirkuk.  
 
What can we do to help? Though 
we cannot be there in person, 
our gifts go a long way to help 
this church and, through them, 
the people to whom they 
minister. It is on the front lines 
of God’s work in that area and is 
doing magnificent work there 
responding to the needs of 
Christians and Muslims who fled 
their homes when ISIS invaded.  
 
In addition to supporting 
refugees, the church runs a full- 
time school, which is attended 
by Christian and Muslim 
children, and is a great witness 
for Christ to the Muslims in the 
whole area. 
 

The Presbyterian Church in Kirkuk, Iraq 

Tens of thousands of 
Christians fled – by car,  

by bus, on foot – seeking 
shelter wherever they  

could find it.  

Resurrection House 

Resurrection House, is the desig-
nated recipient for our Local Mis-
sion gifts for the last quarter of 
2016. To make your donation, 
please check the Local Mission 
box on your offering envelope or 
use the special Mission Envelope 
in your Sunday Bulletin. 
 

In addition to this quarterly mis-
sion offering, Northminster col-
lects “hotel size” toiletries to do-
nate to this mission. These can be 
left in the bin outside the church 
offices or, on Sundays, in the 
Narthex.  
 

 

Founded by six local churches, 
Resurrection House is now  

supported by more than  
30 religious entities. 
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All Faiths Food Bank is the hub of 
hunger relief in Sarasota and 
DeSoto Counties. They pick up 
donated food, sort it, fill partner 
agency orders, deliver to 
184 agencies and programs that 
distribute the food, and host mo-
bile pantries that give food direct-
ly to clients in need. AFFB pro-
vides food for 51,000 residents 
every year; families with children, 
the elderly, the unemployed, and 
the low-income earners.  

B=#$-E/ F�%�!�%@=% 
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Clothes and house-hold items are 
being collected for Beth-El. 
These items can be sold in their 
thrift store to raise money. 
 
Clothes for farmworkers are also 
needed. Specifically, long sleeved 
shirts up to size large, pants up 
to size 34, and new underwear 
and socks. Bring your items to 
the church office  during the 
week, or leave labeled bags at the 
Welcome Center on Sundays. 
 
 
C=// P$��=  B�% SPARCC 

 
Safe Place and Rape Crisis Cen-
ter collects used cell phones to 
help survivors of domestic vio-
lence and sexual assault. They 
are refurbished and programmed 
to serve as 911 phones to help 
those in crisis. Phones do not 
have to be in working order. If 
possible, please include chargers 
and clear phones of personal in-
formation.  

B�D T�E  B�% T$�%�!=// 
H��= B�% C$"/0%=� 

 
Box Tops for Education are col-
lected for Thornwell Home for 
Children in Clinton, SC. Each Box 
Top coupon is worth $.10. Look 
for them on General Mills cereals, 
Betty Crocker baking mixes, Pills-
bury refrigerated biscuits,  Ziploc 
storage bags, and more. Pick up a 
complete list at the Welcome 
Desk or the Church office.  

 
 

P.// T�G  B�%  
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We collect pull tabs from soda 
and food cans. Money from recy-
cling the tabs is used by the 
Shriners for their Wheel Chair 
Repair Fund at the Tampa 
Shriners Hospital for Children. 
Leave your tabs at the Welcome 
Desk or the church office. 
 
 

 

All Faiths Food Bank 

Please remember to bring dona-
tions of canned or boxed food 
staples and place them in the 
yellow barrel in the Narthex. 
Please do not donate anything 
in glass containers.  
 
Some of the most needed items 
are: rice dried beans         
        pasta     tomato sauce               
        nuts       peanut butter        
        canned spaghetti  
        canned fruit 
        canned meat & tuna 

Providing healthy solutions  
to end hunger  

in our community. 

Other Mission Collections 

Beth-El’s thrift store  
helps raise money  

for the ministry. 
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Join us when line dancing starts 
again, Friday, October 7 at 2:00, 
in the Fellowship Hall. No need for 
experience. All are welcome for the 
social, fun, and exercise benefits! 

 
 

P%= GA#=%"��  E�#"�1 O.# 
 

 This month we will be dining at 
Miller’s Kitchen on Monday, 
October 17, at 5:00. Miller’s is 
located at 3401 14th St, W in 
Bradenton (Business 41, just north 
of the first light north of Cortez.) 
We’ll be enjoying some Amish-
style food in a semi-private dining 
area. Sign up in the Narthex. If 
you have any questions, call Sally 
and Wally Hough at 807-8043.  

 
 

D� A�. $�L= #$= 1"B# �B 
����������	?   

 
Fellowship coffee volunteers 
desperately needed to serve coffee 
and snacks in front of church after 
Sunday services.  This is a great 
way to meet and greet people.  For 
more information, contact Gene 
Colter or Mark Goslin. 

 

Fellowship Activities 

I#’  T"�= B�% #$=  
H�%L= # P"2�"2! 

 
That’s right, on Saturday, 
October 29, at 3:00 in the 
Fellowship Hall, it’ll be time once 
again for our annual “Lawn chair 
baseball” game and Harvest Picnic. 
This is a great opportunity to get to 
know new members and spend 
time with old friends and 
returning “snowbirds.”  So limber 
up your pitching arm, grab your 
lawn chair, and whip up a batch of 
whatever food you are famous for.  
Come join us for this fun event! 
 
 

L�.1$, /�.1$, /�.1$!  
 
On Wednesday, November 16, 
we will go see stand-up comedian, 
Andrew Norelli at McCurdy’s 
Comedy Club.  Norelli’s natural 
charisma and sharp material have 
charmed audiences at comedy 
festivals around the world.  Tickets 
cost $8.50, plus you must buy two 
items (food or drink) in the 
theatre.  Please sign up in the 
Narthex, and pay Robin Sutcliffe 
or Mark Goslin by Sunday, 
October 23.    
 

 October 29 at 3:00 

            GOLF CART FUND RAISER 
 
Our golf cart has failed. After several months of at-
tempted repairs, it is no longer serviceable. The man-
ufacturer is out of business and parts are no longer 
available. We will be able to find a satisfactory used 
cart for no more than $7,000. A generous donation of 
$1,000, toward this goal, has been received. We are 
raising the remaining funds to make this purchase, so 
we can continue this much appreciated service. 
Please give us your support and we’ll be back on the 
road in no time. 
 

The Golf Cart Team: Barbara Clark, Bill Marvin, 
Rich Rhodes and Jack Tibbets  

 



            Financial Update 

August and September are the low ebb months for income. By the time 
you read this, we should be on the road back to a positive net income, 
but this will take a couple of months to be seen. Please make sure 
your pledge giving and planned giving is up to date. Thank you 
for your continuing support of the Ministry of Northminster Church. 
 
August Operating Fund Results 
 

   August  2016  Year to Date    
Income  $18,370  $212,582   
   
Expense  $26,809  $219,568  
Net Income  $ -8,439  $   -6,986    
  
The mortgage balance  as of  9/30/2016 is $509,027. 
 
Harry Wilde, Treasurer 
Bob Silver, Co-Treasurer 
Jack Tibbets, Business and Finance Manager 
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Women’s Circles started meeting 
in September.  The Bible study 
books for this year are entitled 
“Who Is Jesus?  What a Differ-
ence a Lens Makes.”  If you 
would like a study book, ask one 
of the Circle leaders for your 
copy. As usual, they cost $9. 
 
All women are invited to join one 
of the three Circles to share Bible 
study and fellowship. Being a 
member of a Circle can provide 
friendship and support in your 
faith journey. You are welcome 
to attend any of the meetings 
listed to the right. No special in-
vitation is necessary.   

  

PW C��%0"��#"�1 T=�� 
 
The next meeting of the PW Co-
ordinating Team will be on Mon-
day, October 3, at 10:30 in the 
library. Any woman of our 
church, whether a member of a 
Circle or not, is welcome at our 
Coordinating meetings, to see 
what we do 
 
 

G�# A�#"T.= ? 
 
Our first PW General meeting 
for this year was great fun.   Ken 
Davidson from Antiques & 
Chatchkes on Fruitville evaluat-
ed and told us about the an-
tiques that we brought to the 
meeting.  Ken was very enter-
taining, and we learned a lot 
about different kinds of an-
tiques.  Thank you to Mary’s Cir-
cle for providing a delicious 
lunch.   

 

 

 

 
 

 

O������ PW M����
�� 
All meetings in the Library 

 
PWCT: Monday,  Oct.. 3, 10:30 

 
Esther Circle:  Thursday,  

October 6, 12:00 
Leaders—Joan Melnick  

and Jane Clark  
 

Ruth Circle:  Monday,  
October 17, 10:00 

Leader—Valerie Wilde 
 

Mary Circle: Wednesday,  
October 26, 10:00 

Leader—Debbie Latimer 

Presbyterian Women 
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JUDITH AND RICHARD KONEN 
 
Judy was born in Elgin, Illinois, where she graduated from 
high school and attended Eastern Illinois University.  She 
was employed as a secretary at Leo Burnett Advertising, in 
Chicago, and then Safety Clean, in Elgin.  She and Dick 
moved to Sarasota in 1987 with their son, who now resides 
in Sarasota.  They have one granddaughter.  Judy’s hobbies 
are gardening along with walking. She and Dick both enjoy 
boating. 
 
Dick was born in Aurora, Illinois and moved to Elgin, where 
he attended school. After graduation, Dick joined the Elgin 
Fire Department in 1957. Dick has worked several part time 
jobs, since retiring to Sarasota.  He has four children, four 
grandchildren and three great-grandchildren. 

R���/0 H��0!�%@ 
 
Ron is a native of Indiana and 
taught Jr. High Math for 33 
years, along with coaching foot-
ball, basketball, and track.  
Since retiring and moving to 
Sarasota, he does yard work and 
would like to donate time at 
NPC weeding our grounds.  He 
also enjoys Greeting and Usher-
ing.  Ron has joined Northmin-
ster by Reaffirmation of Faith. 

C�%�/= G/"00=� 
 
Carole is currently working as a 
legal transcriptionist and proof-
reader. She owned and operated 
business office services for over 
25 years, as well as working as a 
legal secretary and office admin-
istrator. Carole was a church sec-
retary for ten years and church 
treasurer for 35 years. We are 
fortunate to have her proofread-
ing our newsletter and Sunday 
Devotions. Carole and her hus-
band, Bud, have a son and 
daughter and two grandchildren.  

H=/=� R=A��/0  
   
Helen was born in Falt River, 
Missouri. She attended school 
in Jackson and went on to at-
tend a nursing program. She 
has worked in domestic nursing 
and is currently taking care of 
her sister-in-law. Helen has 
been attending Northminster 
for over 20 years and is joining 
Northminster by Profession of 
Faith. Her hobbies are reading 
and traveling.   

NPC WELCOMES THESE NEW MEMBERS! 
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 CONNECTING AT NORTHMINSTER 
 
If you are interested in becoming a member of Northminster Pres-
byterian Church, or in finding out more about us, this class is for 
you!  You will find out about what Presbyterians believe and how 
our church government compares to other denominations. We will 
find out about YOU and introduce you to some of the programs 
here.  
 
The Connections Class will be held on Sunday, October 23, in 
the Fellowship Hall, following the worship service.   
 
A light lunch is included. Please sign up in the Narthex. 

            photographers 
           will be here 

            October 18-20. 
Make your appointment soon! 

We are working on a new photo 
directory, to be published in the 
spring of 2017. Photo sessions 
will be held in the Fellowship 
Hall on October 18-20. We 
want everyone to be photo-
graphed, as a gift to our new pas-
tor.  
 
This directory begins a new di-
rectory service and we are start-
ing from scratch  We cannot re-
use past directory photos this 
time.  
 
You will have a variety of poses 
taken, and Lifetouch never 
charges a sitting fee! One pose 
will be selected for the directory 
and you will receive a compli-
mentary 8x10 of the pose.  In ad-
dition, you will have the oppor-
tunity to purchase addition-
al portraits on the day of your 
portrait session. No purchase is 
necessary. 
 
Your portraits are sure to become 
valued family keepsakes... treas-
ured now and for generations to 
come.  
 
All church members, friends, and 
regular attendees are eligible to 

participate.  Plus, you can in-
vite your extended family, 
friends and neighbors to join 
you for a free portrait! (They 
won’t appear in the directory.) 
 
Sign-up for your appointment 
soon!  Schedule your photo 
session online by clicking the 
LifeTouch link on our website, 
www.NPCSarasota.com.  Or 
stop by the table after Sunday 
service and let one of our vol-
unteers make your appoint-
ment.  
 
Lifetouch loves photographing 
you with your pets! Remember 
to count them as a member of 
your group. 
 
You are encouraged to bring 
your sports items, family me-
mentos and other items that 
mean a lot to you.  Wear your 
favorite hat or scarf or pin, your 
military ribbons, your golf clubs.  
Whatever is important to you! 
 
If you are not available for these 
dates, please contact Isabel Oake, 
in the church office, about alter-
nate arrangements.  

2017 CONNECTIONS DIRECTORY 
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Mon—Thurs: 9:00 - 3:30     
Fri:  9:00-2:00 

 
 

D=�0/"�=   
 

• Announcements for the 
Sunday Bulletin  are due  
in the office by noon every 
Wednesday.  

        
• Good Tidings: The 

deadline for the November 
issue of the Good Tidings is 
Monday, October 17. 
Please make sure your 
articles and announcements 
are submitted to 
office@npcsarasota.org on 
time. 

 
• Session Committee 

Reports are due in the office 
by Wednesday, October 
12, for the October 19 
meeting.  
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From the Church Office 

Q.�%#=%/A P/=01= 
S#�#=�=�#  

 

Watch the mail for your  third 
quarter pledge statements, which 
will be mailed out in October. 
These are for the church 
operating and building fund 
pledges only and will not include 
gifts to  missions or other 
categories. If you have any 
questions about your statement, 
please contact Isabel,  in the 
church office.  

 
 

OBB"2= A�1=/  
 
Thank you to Barbara Clark, 
Rita Dralus, Jan Gubrud, 
Helen and Richard Healy, 
and Pat Patterson for 
volunteering to staff the office 
while I was out of town last 
month. Although some shifts 
were cancelled due to weather 
concerns, I appreciate everyone’s 
willingness to help!  
 

3  Nancy Haislip  
 Tom Lefferson 
14  Jim Christie 
 Claude Thomas 
17  Jack Tibbets 
19  Betty Stokes 
26 Connie Grinstead 
27  George Haberkorn 
30 Helen Reynolds 

October Birthdays 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

2 
9 Sunday School 
                 -FH 
9:45 Choir-S 
10:30 Worship/ 
        Communion 
7 Iglesia-FH* 

3 
10:30 PWCT-L 
1 Tech Help-FH 
5:30 Fellowship-L 
7 Boy Scouts 

4 
9 Med Ombuds 
10 Bible Study-FH 
11:15 Staff-L 
12 Worship-L 
12:30 Easter Team 
4 Bible Study-FH 
7 Rose Group -FH 
7 Iglesia-L* 

5 
10:30 Artists-EB 
1 Bridge-FH 
4 PNC-L 

6 
10 Bible Study-FH 
12 Esther Cir-L 
1:30 Finance-L 
6:45 Choir-S 

7 
2 Line Dance-
FH 

8 
9 PRP Clerks 
               -FH 

          

9 
9 Sunday School 
                 -FH 
9:45 Choir-S 
10:30 Worship 
7 Iglesia-FH* 

10 
1 Tech Help-FH 
1 Discipleship 
   Square-L 
7 Boy Scouts 

11 
9 Med Ombuds 
10 Bible Study-FH 
11:15 Staff-L 
2 Deacons 
4 Bible Study-FH 
7 Rose Group  
  Women’s AA-FH 
7 Iglesia-L* 

12 
10:30 Artists-EB 
10:30 Mission-L 
1 Pinochle-FH 
4 PNC-L 
 

Session  
Committee 

Reports Due 

13 
10 Bible Study-FH 
1 AIM-FH 
6:45 Choir-S 

14 
2 Line Dance-
FH 

15 

16 
9 Sunday School 
                 -FH 
9:45 Choir-S 
10:30 Worship 
7 Iglesia-FH* 

17 
10 Ruth Circle-L 
1 Tech Help-FH 
5 Presbyterians 
   Eating Out 
7 Boy Scouts 
 
Good Tidings 

Deadline 

18 
 
 
9 Med Ombuds 
10 Bible Study-EB 
11:15 Staff-L 
4 Bible Study-FH 
7 Rose Group  
  Women’s AA-EB 
7 Iglesia-L* 

19 
 
 
10:30 Artists-EB 
12:30 Daytimers 
        Square –L 
4 PNC-L 
7 Session-L 

20 
 
 
10 Bible Study-FH 
6:45 Choir-S 

21 
2 Line Dance-
FH 

22 

23 
9 Sunday School 
                 -FH 
9:45 Choir-S 
10:30 Worship 
11:30  
Connections-FH 
7 Iglesia-FH* 

24 
1 Tech Help-FH 
7 Boy Scouts 

25 
9 Med Ombuds 
10 Bible Study-FH 
11:15 Staff-L 
4 Bible Study-FH 
7 Rose Group  
  Women’s AA-FH 
7 Iglesia-L* 

26 
10 Mary Cir-L 
10:30 Artists-EB 
1 Pinochle-FH 
4 PNC-L 

27 
10 Bible Study-FH 
6:45 Choir-S 

28 
2 Line Dance-
FH 

29 
3 Harvest  
    Picnic 

30 
9 Sunday School 
                 -EB 
9:45 Choir-S 
10:30 Worship 
7 Iglesia-FH* 

31 

9:30 Band 
1 Tech Help-FH 
7 Boy Scouts 

     * The Spanish speaking  
congregation of  

Iglesia del Redentor, 
meets Sunday evenings, in the 

Fellowship Hall &  
Tuesdays in the Library. 

Locations 
EB=Education  Bldg. 
FH= Fellowship Hall 
L= Library 
PS = Pastor’s Study 
S= Sanctuary 



 
 
 
 

GOOD TIDINGS 
Northminster Presbyterian Church 
3131 61st Street 
Sarasota, FL  34243-2542 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Northminster Presbyterian Church 
“Called by Christ. Sent by Christ.” 

 
 
  STAFF:       SUNDAY WORSHIP: 10:30 a.m. 
  Dr. Christopher C. Carlson,  Pastor    
 pastorchris@npcsarasota.org   OFFICE HOURS: 
  Isabel Oake, Office Administrator   9:00 AM - 3:30 PM   Monday—Thursday 
 office@npcsarasota.org    9:00 AM - 2:00 PM  Friday 
  Jack Tibbets, Business & Finance Manager   
 jack@npcsarasota.org    PHONE:  941-355-4729 
  Sally Kirby, Clerk of Session    FAX:  941-351-2162 
 clerkofsession@npcsarasota.org   E-MAIL:  office@npcsarasota.org 
  Edward L. Stiles, Jr., Music Director  WEBSITE:  www.npcsarasota.com  
  Jay Snyder, Organist  
         
      
     
   

Northminster Presbyterian Church Good Tidings is published for members and friends  
of the church to promote its programs and the Kingdom of Jesus Christ. 

      
Please notify the office of any address, phone, or e-mail changes. 
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“In God we trust” 

___ 
___ 

Northminster Presbyterian Church Sarasota Florida 


